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1 

 

50-signature petition opposing the 
construction of a storage facility and 
compound at Pinnaroo Point. 

 

27 February 2007 Completed Letter No 643336.  The City cannot make a decision in 
relation to this issue, but are able to comment.  Department 
of Planning and Infrastructure land.  The City has received 
advice that the WA Planning Commission has also refused 
the proposal. 
 
It is recommended that the Council does not take any 
further action in relation to the application for the 
construction of a storage facility and compound at 
Pinnaroo Point and advises the Western Australian 
Planning Commission accordingly. 
 

163-signature petition requesting the use of 
hydrothermal weed control technology instead 
of chemical spraying wherever possible. 
 

27 February 2007 Progressing Report was presented to Council on 28 August 2007 which 
resolved to seek a further report – Refer CJ170-08/07. 
 
At the Council meeting held on 19 February 2008, the 
following was resolved: 
 
“That Council LISTS for consideration as a part of the 
2007/08 half year budget review $25,000 to undertake a 12-
month trial of hydrothermal weed treatment, and additional 
submissions be sought.” 
 
The hydrothermal weed control trial is in progress.  Updates 
have been included on the Desk of the CEO, with a report 
to be presented to Council in 2009. 
 
Update 
 
The report is currently being prepared and consultants are 
working on an attachment to the report.  The report is 
anticipated to be presented to Council in April/May 2009.  



STATUS OF PETITIONS PRESENTED TO COUNCIL 

Petition details Date of presentation 
to Council 

Status 
 

Comment 

 

2 

 

 
24-signature petition in relation to traffic 
problems on Coolibah Drive, Greenwood 

27 February 2007 Completed The petitioners have all been written to and advised of the 
following: 
  
• Bus stop opposite of school to be relocated to 80 

Coolibah Dr, (Consultation with owners completed and 
works have been programmed subject to availability of 
Brick Paving contractor, once works completed PTA will 
be advised to relocate stop) -  This relocation will allow 
vehicles to pass the bus and reduce traffic build up and 
subsequent road rage.  

• Bus times on school side have been modified to reduce 
the waiting period and double up of buses at peak time.  

• Vehicle that was on wrong side of road in photo 
supplied has been issued an infringement.  

• Police are regularly patrolling school zone.  
• Dept of Education to consider funding additional off 

street parking in embayment on school side and to 
consider allowing the embayment to be used as a bus 
stop, which will allow PTA to remove the stop/shelter 
from outside school, and further reduce the congestion 
- This is the long term solution 

 
Additional information:  For time being the City has 
completed what is necessary to alleviate the situation.  Now 
it requires further input from Dept of Education.  Note that 
Greenwood Train Station may be getting buses (ie bus 
station) in which case some of these bus routes/times may 
be modified to further reduce congestion. 
 
It is recommended that Council NOTES the response to 
the petition in relation to traffic problems on Coolibah 
Drive, Greenwood. 
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215-signature petition requesting urgent 
consideration to: 
 
-  the retention of the shade structure located 
on the beach adjacent to Volante Elbow, 
Iluka Beach and  
- the allocation of funds to coat the structure 
with fire and graffiti proof paint. 
 

27 March 2007 Completed The City’s architect and Building Management Services met 
on Tuesday 8 May 2007 to discuss and give consideration 
to alternative treatments.  Design and costings now 
completed and included in the 2009/10 draft Budget.  
 
Update 
 
Reconstruction of the building will take into account 
protection against fire and graffiti. 
 
It is recommended that Council NOTES that the 
upgrade to the shade structure will be considered in 
the draft 2009/10 budget. 

40-signature petition on behalf of residents of 
the City of Joondalup requesting the 
following: 
1 installation of footpaths along Gibson 

Avenue and Livingstone Way, Padbury; 
2 planting and pruning plants along 

Livingstone Way; 
3 beautification of the embankment 

leading up to the drainage site along 
Whitfords Avenue from Gibson Avenue 
east to the bus stop; 

4 tidying of the verges on corner blocks of 
Gibson Avenue and Livingstone Way. 

 

27 March 2007 Part completed Footpath constructed on Gibson Avenue in 2008/09 and 
further consultation is taking place in Livingstone Way for 
consideration as part of the 2009/10 budget. 
 
Petitioners to be advised. 
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45-signature petition requesting Council to 
consider the rectification of dangerous traffic 
behaviour/speed on Cliff Street and surrounding 
roads, Marmion. 

25 September 2007 Completed The modified traffic management for Cliff Street was 
included in the 2008/09 Budget (Stage 1), with the balance 
listed for 2009/10. 
 
It is recommended that Council NOTES that the traffic 
management in Cliff Street will commence in 2008/09 
with the balance to be completed in 2009/10. 
 

8-signature petition requesting the City of 
Joondalup to undertake an upgrade of the 
bitumen in the laneway to the eastern boundary 
of 47 Clontarf Street, Sorrento. 
 
AR156630 
 

15 April 2008 
 
 

Completed A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ017-02/09 refers. 

813-signature petition seeking the permission of 
the City of Joondalup to allow the alfresco blinds 
at Kulcha Café and Noodle House facing Boas 
Avenue, Joondalup to be lowered during the 
hours of 6.00 pm to 9.00 pm per day. 
 

5 August 2008 Outstanding Alfresco activities policy currently under review – City not 
undertaking any enforcement action regarding the café 
blinds at this time, pending the outcome of the Policy 
Review 

105-signature petition requesting the provision 
of traffic calming devices in the 2009/10 Council 
budget in an attempt to stop “hoons” at the 
following locations: 
  

 Castlegate Way, Woodvale 
 Shepherds Bush Drive, Kingsley 
 Duffy Terrace, Woodvale 
 Maple Street, Greenwood 
 Tingle Court, Greenwood 
 Blackbutt Drive, Greenwood 

RIS00127 

2 September 2008 
 
 

Completed  Traffic investigations progressing.  Report to be submitted 
to Council in February 2009.  
 
Update 
 
This petition is the subject of a separate report to be 
presented to Council on 17 March 2009.  
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17-signature petition requesting the amendment 
of current parking restrictions near the 
intersection of Greenmount Heights and 
Newport Gardens, Hillarys to prohibit parking on 
the “carriageway” only, and to not prohibit 
parking on the verge. 
 
RIS00128 
 

2 September 2008 
 
 

Completed The parking issues surrounding Mawson Park are more 
complex than those listed in the petition, consequently the 
petitioners have been advised that the item will be reported 
to Council in February 2009. 
 
Update 
 
This petition is the subject of a separate report to be 
presented to Council on 17 March 2009.  
 

257-signature petition requesting amendments 
to the residential parking permit scheme within 
the CBD. 
 

2 September 2008 
 
 

Completed  A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ014-02/09 refers. 

44-signature petition requesting the upgrade of 
play equipment in Sheoak Park, Tuart Road, 
Greenwood to include equipment specifically 
designed for young children. 
 
RIS00170 

30 September 2008 Outstanding An assessment of the existing play equipment has been 
completed.  Whilst the play equipment is old with bore 
water stains it meets current standards and is deemed safe. 
 
A condition report on existing play equipment is currently 
being prepared.  This report will provide a priority listing for 
implementation of the Playground Replacement Program 
into the future.  On completion of the report, Sheoak Park’s 
rating will be assessed and placed on the replacement list 
accordingly. 
 
Update 
 
A report will be presented to Council in April 2009 and 
petitions will be advised of the progress.  
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53-signature petition requesting that: 
 
(a) a safety review be undertaken at the 

Bike Park located at the corner of 
Warwick Road and Chessell Drive, 
Duncraig; 

(b) the City conduct all the necessary 
improvements to ensure that Bike Park 
remains safe for children. 

 
RIS00172 

30 September 2008 
 
 

Outstanding Report to be submitted to Council in 2009. 

19-signature petition requesting Council to 
consider taking appropriate action to protect the 
amenity of remaining residential properties in 
Arnisdale Road, Duncraig. 
 
RPC00174 

28 October 2008 
 
 

Completed A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ023-02/09 refers. 

65-signature petition requesting improvements 
to the park at the corner of Aberfoyle Heights 
and Oakland Hills Boulevard, Currambine. 
 
RIS00208 
 

28 October 2008 
 
 

Completed. A proposal for the refurbishment of Santa Ana Park, 
Currambine is currently in progress. Reticulation works 
have been included in the 2008/09 Capital Works Program 
and will be installed early in 2009.  New play equipment has 
been included in the 2009/10 Capital Works Program.  
 
There are other associated works identified in the proposal, 
including the construction of paths, establishment of native 
garden beds including tree planting and installation of 
seating and relocation of bollards, which will be put forward 
for consideration in the 2008/09 midyear budget review. 
 
It is recommended that Council NOTES that reticulation 
works have been included in the 2008/09 Capital Works 
Program and that play equipment at Santa Ana Park, 
Currambine will be replaced in the 2009/10 Capital 
Works Program. 
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100-signature petition objecting to paid parking 
in Joondalup. 
 
RCS 00120 
 

25 November 2008 
 
 

Completed A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ009-02/09 refers. 

295-signature petition requesting the removal 
and possible relocation of the Skatepark at 
MacNaughton Park, Kinross. 
 
RPC00214 
 

25 November 2008  Completed A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ036-02/09 refers 

130-signature petition requesting Council to 
uphold the Council decisions on 5 August 2008, 
(CJ168-08/08) and 25 November 2008, (CJ256-
11/08) for future shared use to be considered on 
their merits and Penistone Reserve be 
advertised for public comment. 
 
RGS00141 
 

25 November 2008  Completed Consultation was conducted and a report presented to 
Council. 

485-signature petition objecting to the shared 
use of Penistone Reserve. 
 
RGS00163 
 

16 December 2008  Completed Analysis of this petition was included in the report 
presented to the Special Meeting of Council held on 13 
January 2009. 

118-signature petition supporting the retention 
of the skate park facility at McNaughton Park, 
Kinross and implementation of safety 
measures/anti-social behaviour deterrents. 
 

17 February 2009 Completed A report was presented to the Council meeting on 17 
February 2009 – Item CJ036-02/09 refers 
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1829-signature petition supporting the 
construction of a new toilet block and showers 
in the park at the ocean end of Grand Entrance 
in the Peet and Co Burns Beach estate. 
 
RIS00378 
 

17 February 2009 Outstanding The City will soon commence a public toilet review which 
will include this site.  Report anticipated to be presented to 
Council in July 2009. 

1668-signature petition supporting construction 
and continuation of the road linking Shenton 
Avenue, Joondalup to Burns Beach Road. 
 
RIS00379 
 

17 February 2009 Outstanding Report anticipated to be presented to Council in June 2009. 

1759-signature petition supporting the 
construction of a dual use cycle/walk way to 
Mindarie from the park at the ocean end of 
Grand Entrance in the Peet and Co Burns 
Beach estate. 
 
RIS00380 

17 February 2009 Completed  At its meeting held on 25 November 2008, Council gave 
consideration to Item CJ244-11/08 – Proposed Regional 
Park between Burns Beach and Mindarie and resolved, in 
part, that: 
 
“the management and infrastructure implementation plan 
include the construction of a shared path connecting the 
existing path network in Burns Beach and Mindarie and 
REQUESTS that the costs of the construction and 
maintenance of the path be borne by the Department of 
Environment and Conservation.” 
  
It is recommended that Council NOTES its decision 
CJ244-11/08 of 25 November 2008 in relation to 
Proposed Regional Park between Burns Beach and 
Mindarie and advises the petitioners accordingly. 
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6-signature petition on behalf of Greenwood 
residents supporting the investigation of the 
effectiveness and safety of the installed traffic 
measure in Mulligan Drive, Greenwood. 
 
RIS00381 
 

17 February 2009 Outstanding Report anticipated to be presented to Council in June 2009. 

 


